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Lauren Galvin, Esq. 

December 11th, 2023 

 Building/Zoning Department – 401 Middle Road, Beetlebung Corner – P.O. Box 119 Chilmark, MA 02535 – Phone: (508)-645-2103 

 

 

 

Via E-mail (lgalvin@verrill-law.com) 

 

Lauren Galvin, Esq. 

Verrill Dana, LLP 

Boston, MA 02110 

 

 Re: Zoning Enforcement Request – 16 Clambelly Road, Chilmark, Massachusetts  
 

Dear Ms. Galvin, 

 

 I received an email from Maureen Errichetti, a representative of your office on 11/30/23 asking 

for a zoning enforcement at 16 Clambelly Road (the “Site”) and the applicability of certain provisions of 
the Town of Chilmark’s (the “Town”) Zoning By-Laws (the “ZBL”) set out in Article 4.  Attached to the 

email was a thoughtfully constructed letter, dated 11/30/2023, outlining various reasons why the activities 

at the “Site” were in violation of Article 4, Section 4.2A(1). 
  

You and I spoke on the phone on 12/11/23 to discuss the matter further. I have given your 

arguments careful consideration.  It is, however, my determination that the activities and presence of a 

work truck, stone, dirt and fishing gear is not prohibited under our By-Laws and that the presence of this 

equipment does not point to the presence of an at-home business which would require a special permit. If 

you are aggrieved by my decision, you may provide additional information or appeal my zoning 

determination to the Zoning Board of Appeals. 

 

 As the Zoning Enforcement Officer for the Town I have determined that the request for Zoning 

Enforcement at 16 Clambelly Road is not required under Article 4, Section 4.2A(1) of the ZBL. You have 

thirty (30) days to appeal my determination to the ZBA. 

 

Please feel free to reach me by phone or email do discuss this matter further. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Adam Petkus 

Building Inspector/Zoning Officer 

Town of Chilmark, MA 

Email: buildinginspector@chilmarkma.gov 

Phone: (508)-645-2103 

Cell: (508)-560-5192 

 

cc:   Alison Kisselgoff, Administrator, ZBA 

















































Dear ZBA Members,   Just a brief history of my property - After returning from a tour in Viet-Nam , I 

contacted Dave Flanders about purchasing a small piece of land in Chilmark .( I grew up in Vineyard 

Haven ). In 1972 we completed the sale from Dick Smith. At this time Clambelly did not exist.Entry was 

through what is now Frog Alley. We had a tough time on that narrow road getting equipment in to build 

my house. Eventually , Dick and I created what is now Clambelly. We also installed underground 

electricity . With the exception of the old Goff camp , I was the first one to build in there . Jules 

Worthington was next. Actually Jules designed TRINA SMITH's house which she built I believe in the 

1980s.For several years ,I stored fishing gear and boats and would shuck scallops and sea clams there as 

well. I had paved the road with the shells from my shellfishing. Jules Worthington came up with the 

name Clambelly for that reason.   In 1995, my good friends Dr. Geiger purchased 10 acres next to me 

and built two homes , one was Adam Geiger. Three of us shared a driveway.  In 2015 , My Son started a 

landscape company called Creekville ,( he also has an oyster grant in Menemsha Pond by that name ). 

Over the years we expanded the business. He and His Wife are presently living in my house . This is the 

only way They can afford to live and work here. Some of Trina's complaints stem from another new 

neighbor who cut down all the brush and trees along the property line , thus opening up a view of all 

three houses on the left side of Clambelly. These neighbors closed off our driveway (that We had used 

since the 1970s ) . We then had to create a new entry to my land which involved cutting more brush and 

removing a couple trees . This made activity on my land more visible . The dirt removal and piles of 

wood were not on my property.  My Son plows Clambelly for free for all the neighbors , and has planted 

trees along the road to help shield things. We are only trying to make a living in these expensive times.  I 

am on three committees in town ( Shellfish , Harbor and Beach ). I am also a USCG Communications 

Watchstander at Station Menemsha as well as lobstering and caretaking . Trina's house is located on the 

opposite side of Clambelly , over a hill . She is a long way from my property and cannot see my property 

from her location. She is only here for a short time during summer and either rents or has family staying 

there. She creates traffic and has cars coming and going. one of her guests had a party last summer, 

which went out on social media. Cars parked everywhere up and down clambelly, on my property and 

neighbors.the party went on all night long, till daylight. Cans and bottles were left everywhere. We 

never complain. Anyway , I just wanted to let you know our history here.  Thankyou.  --Wayne V. Iacono 



To: Ms. Alison Kisselgof 
Board Administrator, Town of Chilmark 

 

Dear Ms. Kisselgof, 
 

I am writing in support of Ms. Trina Smith’s appeal of the Zoning Board’s decision that a special permit is 
not needed for the business activities currently being carried out by Mr. Wayne Iacono Jr. at 16 
Clambelly Road. 
 

We are one of the houses impacted by the business activities at 16 Clambelly Road (we have to drive by 
this property—what my grandchildren call “the junkyard”—to get to our house at 9 Rhythm Road). The 
sprawl grows worse month by month as more equipment is added and more surplus materials are 
deposited on the property. Mr. Iacono Sr. (Wayne) vacated the house some years ago and it is now 
vacant (and looks derelict). His son Wayne Jr. (Vinny) has taken over the property and is using it to store 
trucks and equipment (and every manner of surplus materials) for his “Creekville Lawn & Landscape 
Company.”  
 

The property is home to at least two dump trucks, two Bobcats, three heavy equipment trailers, and 
multiple makeshift sheds that have been constructed to store the implements and equipment for his 
landscaping business. During the week, employees of the business park their cars on the property. I have 
attached photos that show some of the equipment being stored on the property. 
 

Mr. Iacono is also storing multiple boats on the property—I presume for a fee—that are unlikely to 
belong to him or his father (e.g., a commercial Sea Tow boat).  
 

To be clear, I wish Vinny every success in his landscaping business. He is a nice young man (and is even 
nice enough to plow our driveway in snowstorms). But turning this residential property into a 
commercial heavy-equipment business and storage site is not fair to his neighbors who want to enjoy 
the charms of Chilmark. It is an eyesore that is getting worse month by month. 
 

I hope that the Zoning Board will reconsider its decision and conclude that Mr. Iacono should find 
another site from which to run his landscaping business. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Robert Simons 

 

9 Rhythm Road 

Chilmark, MA 02535 

508-645-9293 

 



Robert and Lisa Young
27 Clambelly Road
Chilmark, MA 02535

February 20, 2024

Dear Members of the Chilmark Zoning Board of Appeals,

We are Robert and Lisa Young, and we live year-round at 27 Clambelly Road, Mr.
Iacono’s direct neighbor to the right. We are writing in support of Ms. Trina Smith’s appeal of
the Zoning Board’s previous decision regarding a special business permit not being needed for
the business being run at 16 Clambelly Road.

Being directly next to the Iacono property, our property is actually impacted twice. Once
by the general ordinance that you have gathered through the other members of our road
describing, and secondly by the patch of land cleared along our driveway where trees are
regularly being cut down and presumably sold for a profit. In this clearing there are multiple
wood piles scattered throughout.

Previously, we have spoken with Wayne (Mr. Wayne Iacono Sr.) and Vinny (Mr. Wayne
Iacono Jr.) about the status of their property. In those conversations we expressed our
dissatisfaction with the state of their property, and how it seemed to collect more items than
when we initially bought our property in 2017. From these prior conversations, we were told that
the junk in their yard was being cleaned up by the two of them. While there was a slight clean up
in the weeks directly after speaking with them, that seems to have stalled and no progress has
been made in quite some time. Additionally, in an effort to keep the impact of their yard’s current
state at bay we paid Vinny to plant trees (that we paid for) along our property line. Thus creating
a bit more of a shield to the current eyesore. Our attempts to create this shield have become null
due to the fact that Vinny seems to cut more trees down and make more driveway cut-ins to
create additional storage for newly housed items he’s collected.

These driveway cut-ins are also used for daily parking spots for Vinny’s employees.
Vinny is owner of Creekville Lawn and Landscape. The employees of Creekville Lawn and
Landscape park essentially on the border of the main Clambelly Road drag, in these shallow
cut-ins. As business owner’s ourselves we understand the pride of setting out to find your own
success in the business world. In this regard, we wish him the best of luck. However, your
business should not impact your neighbors in the manner that is occurring at 16 Clambelly Road.
On this property there are regularly multiple dump trucks, two Bobcats, many lobster traps (as
Mr. Iacono Sr. is a fisherman out of Menemsha), and countless other items of various use left
around the property. There are multiple makeshift sheds on the property used to house more of
their surplus of materials. Additionally, there is no regard for town setback laws as their
belongings and property alterations come to their last blade of grass.



This past summer (summer of 2023) we put our house on the market with the main
reason being we could no longer stand to abut a piece of land that has been so discarded. In our
endeavor to sell our home we were told by nearly everyone who toured that our house and land
were lovely, but due to the property next door (16 Clambelly Road) they would be looking
elsewhere. Words used by those who toured our home in regards to the Iacono property were
“junkyard,” “hoarding situation,” and “garbage dump.” As a result of this we took our house off
the market, and are trying to figure out how badly our property value and future plans are being
impacted.

We do not feel that the site visit will be accurate due to the current snow accumulation in
Chilmark. In order to properly see the status of the property a visit should be conducted once the
snow melts.

While we have a strong distaste for the current state of the property, we do not harbor the
same distaste for Mr. Wayne Iacono Sr. and Mr. Wayne Iacono Jr.. We appreciate how responsive
Vinny has been to our concerns regardless of his ability to properly act upon them. We also
appreciate that he plows our driveway during snowstorms. Additionally, we respect the service
provided to Martha’s Vineyard by Mr. Wayne Iacono Sr.’s service in the United States Coast
Guard. All we are asking for is to have their property under control and to follow the same
practices of our other neighbors.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to us with questions or concerns.

Sincerely,
Robert and Lisa Young










































